Board - Socretary file

Park Board Meeting

June 19, 1980

Present: Gary Hutchinson, Tom McNamara, Jerry Horan, Bill Revett.

Greg Davis

Absent: Carolyn Trinklein

Meeting was called to order by President Gary Hutchinson at 7:20. Minutes of the last meeting were not read due to the absence of secretary, Carolyn Trinklein.

Treasurer Tom McNamara reported that at this time we have \$166.06 in the treasury. We were allotted \$1500 from the township, making the total \$1666.06.

Old Business:

The softball diamond lights were repaired by Leyer sign company and the Board is still in waiting for the bill.

It was agreed upon to order six picnic tables at the price of \$88 from Adelphian-Mills. The Board feels these are sturdier and will last longer. Upon arrival the tables will be chained and a brand will be placed on the tables by Glen Chrysler to assure Park ownership.

The vandals responsible for damaging the park were found and the township was repaid for the damages done.

Bill Revett is getting new trees that are to be planted in place of the ones that died.

New Business:

Bill Revett is going to look into the use of the concession stand used by different organizations. It was suggested that we charge \$9 an hour (including lights) for lease of the stand.

The board feels there is a need to resurface the asphalt in the park. There are a few wash-outs started on the tennis courts.

Jerry Horan will contact Morely Bros. in regards to fixing the swing set.

Glen Chrysler requested permission to park four self-contained trailers on park grounds during a state tournament. The Board unanomously rejected it under section 6c of the park rules.

A priority list was set up by the park board. Improvements that will or are suggested to be done for the park include the following: 1. move the gate that is located by the ice skating rink; 2. repair swing seat and chains of swing set; 3. a suggestion was made to enclose the dugouts with fencing for player's protection; 4. there is a need to have repair done to the asphalt of the tennis courts.

A sample park permit is attached for township's minutes file of Park Board.

There will be a sign posted in the Township Center stating when the Park Board meeting will be.

It was agreed upon to hold the next meeting on July 31, at the high school, at 7:00 p.m.

Motion to adjourn made by Gary Hutchinson and seconded by Bill Revett. Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Greg Davis

Birch Run Park Board Secretary